Senate Bill 10-191

Senate Bill 10-191 changes the way all educators (principals/assistant principals, teachers and specialized service professionals) will be evaluated in Colorado with the ultimate goal of continuously
supporting educators' professional growth and, in turn, accelerating student results.

The new evaluation requirements include opportunities for reflection, review, professional development and growth. S.B. 10-191 requirements include:

« Annual evaluations for all principals/assistant principals, teachers and specialized service professionals

« Evaluation based on statewide Quality Standards defining what it means to be an effective teacher, principal or specialized service professional; the professional practice Quality Standards
account for half of an educator's annual evaluation

¢ The other half of an educator's annual evaluation is based on the Quality Standard that measures student learning/outcomes over time

« Non-probationary status is earned after three consecutive years of demonstrated effectiveness

« Non-probationary status is lost after two consecutive years of less than effective ratings

As of July 2013, all Colorado districts and BOCES must have implemented an evaluation system that aligns with the educator quality standards and the State Board Rules.

To learn more about S.B. 191, refer to the rules and fact sheet.

To support S.B. 10-191 implementation, CDE has developed the State Model Evaluation System that meets the defined requirements and provides an option for districts to use.
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https://www.cde.state.co.us/educatoreffectiveness/senatebill10191rulesdocument
https://www.cde.state.co.us/educatoreffectiveness/sb191factsheet
https://www.cde.state.co.us/educatoreffectiveness/StateModelEvaluationSystem.asp
https://www.cde.state.co.us/educatoreffectiveness/assurances_how_to_2016

